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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
1/8/2001 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, January 8 th  at 
6:30p.m, Don Lemon, President, presiding who welcomed 
everyone in attendance. A total of 19 members and guests were in 
attendance. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the December Annual 

Meeting. The meeeting minutes were amended to clarify that there 
was not going to be a $1 surcharge on dogfights as originally 
proposed. Following this amendment the minutes were approved 
as read. 

Treasurers Report 
Paul Peccoraro our new Treasurer reported that he had just 

received a financial statement from outgoing Treasurer Keith 
Sizemore which reflected that we have a balance of-el-92:92- as 
of 1/01/01. The Treasurer's report was approved as read. ,q).  

Staff Report 
Lance Bailey gave the staff report. The cold weather during 

the month of December played havoc with the number of rounds 
played during the month. Only about half as many rounds were 
played as had been budgeted for the month. A total of 1,050 
rounds were played versus about 1,800 last year during December. 

Lance noted that many area courses had raised their rates. 
Cedar Creek is not  raising rates for members for 2001. Weekend 
rates for non-members will go up $5.00 however. 

While the club will sell the new Callaway driver that has 
been ruled illegal by the USGA, it will not be legal to use this club 
during any tournaments here. 

March 17th  will be the Club's 10th anniversary and it will be 



•  celebrated by holding a 10 year Anniversary golf tournament. This 
tournament will be a four person scramble with teams picked by 
the computer. In addition, current plans call for a Member-Guest 
Tournament on May 18,19 and 20 th . The Club Championship will 
be held on August 25 and 26. 

Randy Richardson, our Club G-reenskceper , reports that 
despite the cold weather, the course should come thru the winter in 
good shape. 

Burt Wronsky noted that many of the rakes in the sandtraps 
need to be replaced and some are missing. Also, the machine 
raking the traps continues to leave furrows in the sand which 
indicates something must be wrong with the equipment or it is 
being operated improperly. 

• 
Tournament Director's Report 
Pat Sullivan our new incoming Tournament Director 

presented a handout which detailed dates for our 2001 
tournaments. These dates and tournaments will be posted on the 
bulletin board and placed in an upcoming issue of the Sandbagger. 

In addition, Pat explained a new idea of a Friday evening 
nine hole scramble tournament beginning on April 20 th . 
Information on this tournament will also be aiven in the 
Sandbagger. 

Finally, a new idea for 2001 of Winner Points was given and 
explained by Pat. 

Old Business  
IICLC Was nu lepoit  1,111,s Li II ie otn  riailuleap 

Committee. Marty Katz gave a report on software preparation for 
the Dogfignt. $586.00 was the cost for the computer equipment 
purchased by Marty. In addition, we will need to buy a stand 
which will cost approximately $125. Marty did a great job of 
purchasingthis equipment at a very reasonable cost and received a 
vote of thanks from the group. Marty explained how the new 

• process would work and how user friendly it should be. He 



•  
indicated that we should be using the computer and software by 
mid-January. Prety much all that remains to be done is to input 
current history into the computer. 

Jerry Sullivan volunteered to work with Marty to designate 
an operator who will be trained on how to use the computer and 
the software system. Also, he will get some volunteers to help 
orient players for the next two or three weeks regarding how to 
use the computer to enter the dogfight. We will use both the new 
and old system for a short time to make sure everything is 
operating properly before totally relying on the computerized 
system. 

New Business  
Lance talked about ideas for improving participation in 

tournaments. The Winner Points idea was discussed further as the 
main way to get more people to participate. Points would be 
awarded based upon both winning and participation. The top 10 
places would be paid at the end of the year. Discussions were held 

• regarding where the prize money would come from. Ideas 
included, the Cedar Creek Golf Club, The Cedar Creek Golf 
Association, sponsors and fmally charging players a nominal fee 
each tournament—something like a dollar. Don Lemon asked 
Lance to begin with looking for sponsors. 

Burt noted that we need to take care of getting the Memorial 
Chair engraving completed and also update the plaque for CCGA 
Presidents. John Andrews also noted that the Club should provide 
a plaque denoting members who get a hole in one at the course and 
also start a plaque for the Member-Guest Tournament. Lance will 
review these items. 

Don Lemon and John Andrews talked about the need for 
more participation from members to help keep the course looking 
good. Lance noted that the adopt a hole program wasn't working 
particularly well right now. Ideas to rejuvenate the program were 
discussed. Lance is going to follow up on some of these ideas and 

•
announce something soon for members to participate in along the 
lines of adopt a hole. 



• Wayne Jones has completed the black tee handicaps and they 
are now available. Wayne needs 200 cards of players having 
handicaps between 0-12 and 18 and above to get the white tees 
also rehandicapped by hole. 

After considerable discussion, Jack Bahen made the motion 
that we adopt a club rule that we play the golf ball down in all club 
tournaments and during dogfights unless the pro shop provides for 
lift, clean and place rules for that particular day. Doug Snyder 
seconded the motion. Much discussion followed. A vote of 13-4 
resulted in the motion carrying and it was decided to implement 
the rule immediately. 

Following a motion to adjourn and a second the meeting 
ended. The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 5, 
2001. 

• 



•  CCGA BOARD MEETING 

DATE:  / fS(61 
President 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Chmn. Of Board 
Tour. Director 

e 

Members & Guests 

• 

L 14Nt.0  8 I L-E'l 

And 14A 8r  

G6//i/s  

• 



• 
Cedar Creek Golf Club 

2475 Club Drive 
Aiken, SC. 29803 

(803) 648-4206 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS, 2001 

FEB. 17  Par 3 tournament (CCGC) 

MARCH 17  Member & Member or, Member & Former Member 
Cedar Creek 10 year celebration 
Memorial tournament. (CCGC) 

APRIL 20  Friday evening scramble begins 

APRIL 21  Six shooter, 4 person team (CCGA) 

tY 18,19,20  Member - Guest (CCGC) 

JUNE 16  Modified Stableford (CCGA) 

JULY 7  Red, White & Blue (CCGA) 

JULY 28  Beat the Pro- double bets- $10 to $100 (CCGC) 

AUG. 11  Four person team, scramble off the tee- (2) best ball (CCGA) 

AUG. 25, 26  Club Championship (CCGC) 

SEPT. 22  Four person Capt. choice (CCGA) 

OCT. 13  Residents tournament 

NOV. 10  Bubba Tournament (CCGA) 

DEC. 1  Gross & Net tournament (CCGA) 
Annual meeting & election 

• 

*** See attachment for additional tournament information *** 



Additional 
Tournament 

Information 

WINNER POINTS  

2001' Points will be awarded individually when you place in a tournament, and 
accumulated until the end of the year; when there will be a "special" champions 
tournament. Should be EXCITING!!! 

FRIDAY EVENING SCRAMBLES  

Every Friday evening beginning April 20th, masters Friday excluded and any Friday 
that interferes with prior tournaments at Cedar Creek golf course. 

OTIME:  4:30 pm. First starting time 
5:30 pm. Last starting time (Times subject to change based on daylight 

and number of golfers) 
MUST sign up in advance. 

PRICE: $3 per person prize money 

FORMAT: 2 person team, Scramble (Captain's choice) 

Prizes will be awarded immediately after last team finishes play. 

(1 Place)  Low Putts 

(1+ Place)  Low mystery score (scores will be drawn after play) 

(1+ Place)  High mystery score (scores will be drawn after play) 

This is a great opportunity for the working person, husbands and wives, 

•  as well as beginners, to enjoy a fun 9 hole round of golf. 
EVERYONE has a chance to WIN" 



PROPOSAL 

2001 Cedar Creek 
Golf Club 

Money List 
The 2001 Cedar Creek Golf Club Money List Program will award points for play in events that are 
sponsored by Cedar Creek Golf Club and the Cedar Creek Golf Association. The season will end 
with the final tournament being played at the Annual Meeting of the Cedar Creek Golf Association 
in December of 2001. 

Points will be awarded for playing in these events as follows: 

Playing in the event  1 Point 

First Place 
Second Place 
Third Place 
Fourth Place 
Fifth Place 

5 Points 
4 Points 
3 Points 
2 Points 
1 Points 

Players will receive double points for their finishing position in the Club Championship an-t 
Member-Guest Tournaments. 

(Example: Each first place player in each flight will receive 5 points. Each second place player in 
each flight will receive 4 points. etc. There could be multiple players winning points, but tho final 
determination will be the cumulative total at the end of the year. 

Running total will be nuhlished each month . Cumulative totals for the year will hP riPtP 
 after 

the final event. 

Prizes will be paid to t.ie top 10 players (and ties) based on the final totals. 

Money will be collected out of the entry fee for each event. The money will be deducted at the rate 
of one dollar per player per event. All money collected will be placed in the pool for the fi  ,zes. 

Additional monies could be added by the Cedar Creek Golf Association, Cedar Creek G 
andlor a sponsor. This would make the year end prizes more substantial, 

PROPOSAL 



PROPOSAL 

Example of Payout with a total of $775 being collected. 

First Place  $100 

Second Place  $ 95 

Third Place  $ 90 

Fourth Place  $ 85 

Fifth Place  $ 80 

Sixth Place  $ 75 

Seventh Place  $ 70 

Eighth Place  $ 65 

Ninth Place  $ 60 

Tenth Place  $ 55 

Total 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
February 5, 2001 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, February 5, 2001 at 6:30p.m. 
Don Lemon, President welcomed everyone in attendance. 19 members and 
guests were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the January meeting. The 

minutes were approved as read. 

Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro reported that as of January 24, 2001 there was a 

balance of $1,491.74 and that he had a deposit of $203.00 that would be added 
to that balance. Prior to the meeting, Paul had received membership dues 
from 38 members. The Treasurer's Report was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Pat Sullivan reported that the Association will be holding a Par 3 

tournament on February 17. A 9:00a.m. shotgun start will kick things off. 
Tees will range between 50 and 180 yards. Prizes will be given for low net and 
gross scores. Mulligans will be sold for $5.00 a piece. 

Pat thanked the association on behalf of Jerry and herself for the 
flowers that were sent by the Association to honor the life of Jason Sullivan. 

Staff Report 
Wayne Jones gave the Staff Report and began by encouraging all of 

us to work towards increasing participation in the upcoming tournaments 
beginning with the Par 3. The weekend of March 16-18 will mark the 10 th 

 Anniversary of Cedar Creek Golf Club. The event will be celebrated with a 
golf tournament, reduced prices, long drive contest, etc. Old members are 
being invited back to play in the tournament and the participation will be 
limited to the first 100 players. Foursomes will be picked by the computer. 

Wayne further explained that during the next several weeks cutting 
of trees and limbs will occur on holes 14 and 15. During that time, the rules 
state that if your ball comes to rest in the brush piles that may be found on 
these holes, you are allowed relief for stance and swing plus one club length no 
closer the hole. Signs will be placed on the tee of each hole explaining this rule. 

Jack Stillwaggon asked if the grounds crew could blow the leaves 
around several of the greens. 

Jerry Sullivan mentioned that ropes need to be fixed on several holes 
to avoid the carts running in places they should not be going. 

Ed Griffin mentioned that the sand box on hole 10 needs to be 
replenished. Wayne explained that the course is considering getting more sand 
bottles and making them available around the course. 



• Doug Snyder questioned why we are doubling up on the tees 
during some dogfight days and not others. He feels the dogfight goes much 
faster when we do not have to double up. Wayne was not sure why this was 
happening. Usually, he mentioned, we have foursomes double up because of 
maintenance work going on at the time. 

Don Lemon asked if we have an update regarding getting 
sponsors for the Member Points idea that was presented at the last meeting. 
Wayne reported that as requested by the membership at the January meeting, 
Lance Bailey requested that Cedar Creek Properties Inc. be a sponsor of Member 
Points this year and make a $250 donation to this event. It appears that Lance 
was told no that Cedar Creek Properties would not be a sponsor or provide us any 
support! There was general unhappiness with the members regarding this 
lack of support by CCPI since this was the first time in recent memory anyone 
could recall having asked them for any help. Wayne did indicate that he feels 
that there could be others who will sponsor the Member Points concept. 

Burt Wronsky asked about permanent sponsor signs on holes 
around the course. Wayne stated based on what has been said in the past that 
the owners of the course would not be favorable to such an idea. 

Finally, a discussion ensued about moving the tees around on 
tee boxes in order to not wear out the grass on the tees. 

• 
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Old Business 
Marty Katz gave us an update on how things are proceeding 

with using the computer for the dog fights. We have recently had a small 
problem which has since been corrected. Otherwise, the computer is fully 
operational and we should be able to fully utilize it now going forward. 

Pat Sullivan asked about how a new person gets into the 
computer when playing in an initial dog fight. Marty explained that there are 
written instructions now available beside the computer detailing how one goes 
about initially signing up for the first time. 

Don Lemon brought up that at the January meeting we voted 
on playing the ball down and have since realized that three or four people who -
voted were ineligible to vote since they had not yet paid their annual dues. 
Therefore, he suggested that we rediscuss this issue. 

Otis Beard moved and Mike Lehrhaupt seconded that we go 
back to the old rules and move the ball one clubhead in the fairway. A long 
discussion ensued with many good points raised by those who want to roll the 
ball and those who want to play it down. Following the discussion there was a 
14-3 vote to not be able to move the ball one clubhead. Following this vote, 
Doug Snyder moved that the roped off area on number 2 fairway be treated as 
a lift, clean and place fairway. Paul Pecoraro seconded the motion. After 
discussion the motion was defeated 13 to 4. Therefore, after all these votes and 
discussion, we will continue to play the ball down in the fairway unless the Pro 
Shop declares otherwise for that day only. 



• New Business 
Pat Sullivan mentioned that we need information in the Pro 

Shop for new people that explains what kind of activities are available at the 
Club such as dog fights, leagues, etc. Also, we need to have information about 
our Association available. John Andrews, Pat and Wayne Jones agreed to 
work on this. 

The Handicap Committee of Jack Stillwaggon, Doug Snyder 
and Andy Hendrix held their first meeting and have made their first 
recommendtion. The first recommendation relates to the issue of people 
possibly failing to turn in their scores after playing a round. If this is noted by 
another player who wishes to report this to the handicap committee, it will be 
further investigated by the Committee. If the Committee determines that a 
player has willfully failed to report their score and there are no extenuating 
circumstances that would have prevented the player from doing so, a 72 will 
be posted on the computer for that player's score. 

A motion was made and seconded and it was voted that the 
meeting be adjourned. 

• 

• 
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• CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION 

Date  item  Amount 

 . KErutif- Feb. 5. 200i 

Exnianation Balance 

1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg. 11/6, Refreshments 2112.92 

.ing/n 1 Expense 51.9R CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Memb. Dues + 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer At Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 

Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, February 5, 2001 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
03105/01 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, March 5 th  at 6:30 p.m. 
Don Lemon, President, welcomed everyone in attendance. 15 members and 
guests were in attendance. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the February meeting. The 

minutes were approved as read. 

Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, reported that we had a balance of 

$2,147.42 beginning January 8, 2001. After various deposits and paying for 
the computer, software and supplies we had a balance of $1731.51 on March 
4th . The Treasurer's report was also approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Pat Sullivan, our Tournament Director, reported that the 

participation in the most recent Par 3 Tournament was very good and 
exceeded 60 participants. Mulligans were quite popular and raised in excess 
of $300 dollars. This year Pat gave cookies for every mulligan purchased 
which was quite popular. She has decided to continue doing something like 
this for each tournament. Pat reported that the next tournament is a Pro 
Shop tournament to be held on March 17. She urged us to participate and 
get others to play. 24 spots remained as of March 5 th  of the 100 maximum 
participants allowable in this particular competition. 

Handicap Committee Report 
Jack Stillwaggon reported that the committee will be ordering 

some USGA publications in order to assist them in their duties. As of March 
5, no one has reported anyone failing to turn in scores after playing a round. 
This is hopefully a good sign that players are taking seriously their duty to 
report their scores. 

Marty Katz reported a few minor changes he has made to the 
computer software program.. Jerry Sullivan stated that we need more people 

• 
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trained as administrators of the program besides himself and Otis Beard. A 
discussion took place regarding this. As a result, Don Lemon volunteered to 
replace Jerry or Otis on Tuesdays if they are unavailable, Jack Stillwaggon 
will do Saturdays, Andy Hendrix is available on Tuesday or Thursday along 
with Burt Wronsky. Jerry or Otis will let one of these people know if 
neither plans on being there on a Tuesday or Thursday. Wayne Jones 
indicated that the person running the Pro Shop should put the computer 
administrator in the first group on the first tee. Also, Jerry indicated that it 
would be helpful to have JD Wiggins move the computer into the grill on 
Thursdays. Jack Stillwaggon also agreed to call one of the volunteers if he 
is not going to be there on Saturday. 

Next, a discussion took place about people playing in the 
dogfight and not putting their name in the computer and/or book. Pat 
Sullivan strongly suggested that we post a sign in the Pro Shop stating that 
you must put your name in the computer in order to be qualified and pay 
your fee before the dog fight starts. 

Staff Report 
Wayne Jones reported that the limb trimming and tree cutting is 

about over on all holes. Cleanup should be complete in the next few days. 
Mowing is getting back to a regular basis. Aerification is currently being 
applied to the 4th  green. The course should be looking better soon with the 
advent of warmer weather. 

The March tournament is looking good. Pretty sure we'll have 
a full tournament of 100 players. Should be a fun weekend with the special 
events and the return of several former members and staff. 

It has been noted that some people have been starting play from 
someplace other than the clubhouse. Perhaps this has been residents starting 
from their house. This is a not allowed and should be discontinued 
immediately. 

The driving range has been busier. Several local ranges have 
closed giving the course more business. All new range balls will be coming 
in during the month of March. 

Adopt a hole began today, March 5 th. Still need more 
participants. Perks will be given to those who volunteer to help repay them 
for their efforts. Finally, new rakes have been ordered for several traps. 

Doug McLane mentioned that the 15 th  hole has a sand trap that 
is badly in need of maintenance. 

FORBES TRAVEL has donated $250 to become a sponsor of 
our new Member Points program. Thanks go to Barry Cooper for helping us 
out in getting this program off the ground. 
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New Business 
Considerable discussion took place around the subject of 

mulligan money that is raised during tournaments and how it should be 
disbursed. A motion was made by Jack Stillwaggon that 50% of the 
mulligan money go into the prize money and the rest be spent as follows: 
25% will go to fund the points program(if additional sponsors are not found) 
up to a maximum of $525.00. All remaining monies go into the treasury. 
This motion was seconded . The motion was approved by a vote of 8 to 5. 
Paul and Pat will work out the payouts for the tournaments as result. 

A question arose about what to do with money that has been 
left unclaimed in past dogfights after six months. The Secretary was asked to 
explore past minutes to see if we had voted how to deal with this. (Note—I 
could not find in the past two years minutes any discussion dealing with how 
this money was to be handled.) 

The last piece of business discussed at the meeting was how 
could we volunteer to wrok as marshals at the fall LPGA tournament at 
Mount Vintage Country Club. Ed Griffin brought this subject up and 
suggested we consider doing this as a group from members at Cedar Creek 
assuming there was enough interest. Wayne Jones said that he had spoken 
to the staff at Mount Vintage about volunteers and they do not have this 
figured out yet , but indicated they would get back to him with details in the 
near future. 

After a motion and a second, the meeting was adjourned. Our 
next meeting will be held on Monday, April 2, 2001. 



CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION  MEMBER ROSTER -- 2001 
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JOHN ANDREWS 
JACK BAHEN 
HAYWARD BARNWELL 
OTIS BEARD 
ALVIN BOONE 
B.T. BROCK 
S  1 EVE BROWN 
MARY ANN CHELBERG 
BARRY COOPER 
BILL DOWD 
JOHN EDEN 
JOHN ENGLEHARDT 
ED GRIFFIN 
RUTH GRIFFIN 
ANDY HENDRIX 
BOBBY HOLCOMBE 
LOU JOHNSON 
WAYNE JONES 
CHUCK KAPP 
MARTY KATZ 
PEGGY KATZ 

JERRY KOTHERA 
MIKE LEHRHAUPT 
DON LEMON 
DAN LLOYD 
BILL MARKS 
DOUG MC LANE 
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PAUL PECORARO 
JOEL PEECOOK 
RON PHILLIPS 
DONNA SEELY 
JACK SEELY 
DOUG SNYDER 
ANN STILLWAGGON 
JACK STILLWAGGON 

JERRY SULLIVAN 
PAT SULLIVAN 
CHARLES SYKES 
BOB THOMAS 
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BOB LEVITT 
S  1 EVE PIPER 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION T'REASURF,R'SREPORT- Mar. 5. 2001  

1  • 4,  III  I ,1  I  II 

1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg. 11/6, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Memb. Dues + 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 Memb. Dues & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MEMBER ROSTER - 2000 
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DOUG MC LANE 
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PAUL PECORARO 
JOEL PEECOOK 
RON PHILLIPS 
DONNA SEELY 
JACK SEELY 
DOUG SNYDER 
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Cedar Creek Golfers Association Meeting Minutes, April 2, 2001 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, April 2,2001 at 6:30 p.m. by President Don Lemon. Lemon 
welcomed all present. 

There were 14 members and one guest present. 

In the absence of John Andrews, the secretary, Don Lemon read the minutes of the last meeting. The 
minutes were accepted as read. 

Treasurers Report 
Paul Precoraro, Treasurer, reported that we had a balance of $1687.02 Beginning balance was $1731.51, 
expenditures of $54.49 for refreshments at last meeting and income of $10.00 for new member dues. 
Treasurer's report was approved as read. 

Tournament Directors Report 
Pat Sullivan, Tournament Director reported on the annual point standings and also explained to new 
members how the point system worked. Pat also accepted the job of setting up a "play the pro" tournament 
as a farewell event for Lance Bailey who is leaving for a new job at a club in Atlanta. A date for this event 
will be announced as soon as Pat firms up the schedule with Lance. 

Handicap Committee Report. 
Jack Stillwaggon reported that to date he has had no reports of players not logging in their scores. The 
publications ordered from the USGA have not arrived, but are expected any day. Jack also reported a 
problem with the computer system printing out results. Marty Katz will be notified of this problem and 
hopefully will be able to provide a fix. 

Staff Report 
Wayne Jones presented the report and a discussion took place about which tee boxes would be used in 
future tournaments. It was noted by Jack Stillwaggon that at the last tournament, people who had 
established their handicaps on the Black tees were moved to the White tees, and people who had established 
their handicaps from the Blue tees were moved up to the Whites. This seemed to be an unfair advantage for 
the Blue players and a disadvantage for the Black tee players. A motion was made that in all future 
tournaments, each player will play from the Tees where he or she has established their handicaps. The 
motion was made by Jack Stillwaggon and seconded by Joel Peacook. After much discussion a vote was 
taken, the motion carried. The Club was encouraged to do the same in all tournaments they sponsor. 

Wayne requested that member's sign up for the member/guest to be held on May 18 thru 20. Please be 
signed up by Apr 30. 

Wayne reported that Cedar Creek Properties donated $100.00 to the Member Points Program. 

New Business 
A discussion took place regarding the Mulligan money and if putting 50% back into prize money was the 
right thing to do. It was noted that the mulligan money made up a large % of the association's income. It 
was decided that if at some later date the treasury was running low we could redirect the use of the mulligan 
money at that time. 

Don Lemon stated that Mt. Vintage Plantation had hired a Tournament Director for the upcoming LPGA 
event to be held in Sept 2001. Mt. Vintage will be asking all the local clubs for volunteers to work the 
tournament. Don agreed to keep Cedar Creek aware of any developments. 

After a motion and a second the meeting adjourned. Our nest meeting will be held on May 7, 2001. 
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1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg. 11/6, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Memb. Dues + 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 Memb. Dues & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
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• CCGA BOARD MEETING 

May 7, 2001 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, May 7, 2001 at 6:30 p.m. Joel 
Peecook, Vice President, presided in the absence of Don Lemon, President. 10 members 
and one guest were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the April meeting. The minutes were 

approved as read. 
Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro reported that as of May 5, we had a balance of $2,121.27 in our 

account. In addition, Paul reported that $190 was raised towards Forbes Travel Points 
through the sale of mulligan money at the last Pro Shop tournament. He also reported that 
we now have 59 members of CCGA. The report was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Jerry Sullivan reported in his wife's absence. The next tournament will be held 

on June 16. It will be a modified Stableford tournament. The Friday evening 9 hole golf 
is off to a great start. Around 40 golfers are now participating and food and drink service 
is now available. 

Pro Shop Report 
Mike 1-loffstetter reported that on June 4 we would have a Member Appreciation 

Day. Mike talked about the aborted Member/Guest tournament, what may have gone 
wrong, etc. regarding why there was such an apathetic response. A suggestion was made 
that the calendar has not been in recent Sandbagger Newsletters and should be put back 
into print. Mike indicated he would get this done. Also, it was reported to Mike that we 
have an apparent water leak on the right hand side of the trap. The trap is filled with 
water and it isn't coming from rain. Some traps seem to be missing rakes and sand bottles 
aren't being regularly filled when you take out a cart. 

Old Business 
Jack Stillwaggon mentioned two old issues. First, he noted that the brass plates 

have as yet not been prepared for certain commemrative items in the clubhouse. Also, he 
asked whether the book for dogfights needs to continue to be kept since the computer 
seems to be doing a fine job. Jerry Sullivan answered that this should be left up to Marty 
Katz's discretion. He however agrees that it is doing a good job and he would be 
comfortable with just using the computer. 

It was noted that we need to train more people to use the computer to administer 
the dogfight beyond just Jerry Sullivan, Otis Beard and Jack Stillwaggon. Andy Hendrix, 
Joel Peecook, Burt Wronsky, Paul Pecoraro and George Patterson agreed to be trained. It 
was also noted that Don Lemon had previously volunteered. Marty Katz volunteered to 
run a class to teach those people how to run a dogfight on Thursday, May 10 th . 

Handicap Committee 
Jack Stillwaggon reported on behalf of the committee. Materials from the USGA 

suggest that each club post Handicaps on a bulletin board. Ed Griffin moved that we buy 

• 



•  an appropriate size bulletin board and post it in the Member's Room in order to have a 
space for handicaps to be posted. The motion was seconded and passed. 

Following a motion and second the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting 
will be held on June 4, 2001 at 6:30p.m. 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-MAY 7, 2001 

Date Item Amount Explanation Balance 
1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA  Mtg. ,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 5198 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 

FORBES TRAVEL POINTS- FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
BALANCE 347.00 
DUE FROM FORBES 250.00 
DUE FROM CCGA 178.00 

TOTAL 775.00 

z 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION MEMBER ROSTER -- 2001 

KEVIN ALBRECHT 
MO ALBRECHT 
JIM ALLEN 
JOHN ANDREWS 
JACK BAHEN 
HAYWARD BARNWELL 
HELEN BARRY 
OTIS BEARD 
PAUL BOCKMAN 
ALVIN BOONE 
JIM BRINK 
B. T. BROCK 
S  IEVE BROWN 
MARY ANN CHELBERG 
BARRY COOPER 
BILL DOWD 
EDDIE EDDINS 
JOHN EDEN 
JOHN ENGLEHARDT 
GEORGE FERKO 
HARRY GOLD'THORPE 
ED GRIFFIN 
RUTH GRIFFIN 
ANDY HENDRIX 
BOBBY HOLCOMBE 
LOU JOHNSON 
CHRIS JOYCE 
WAYNE JONES 
CHUCK KAPP 
MARTY KATZ 
PEGGY KATZ 

JERRY KOTHERA 
MIKE LEHRHAUPT 
DON LEMON 
BOB LEVITT 
DAN LLOYD 
A.T. MACK 
BILL MARKS 
DOUG MC LANE 
RANDY ODOM 
PAUL PECORARO 
JOEL PEECOOK 
RON PHILLIPS 
STEVE PIPER 
JIM PRICE 
DENNIS RAITH 
GENE REARDON 
GARY RUSSELL 
DONNA SEELY 
JACK SEELY 
DOUG SNYDER 
ANN STILLWAGGON 
JACK STILLWAGGON 
JERRY SULLIVAN 
PAT SULLIVAN 
CHARLES SYKES 
BOB THOMAS 
J.D. WIGGINS 

S BURT WRONSKY 
5/4(0\ 
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• July 2, 2001 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm. Joel Peecook presided and Paul Pecoraro 
took the minutes. 16 members were present. Don Lemon, President and John Andrews, 
Secretary were unable to attend. 

SECRETARY'S REPORT- Jack Stillwaggon read the minutes from the June meeting. 
The minutes were accepted as read. 

TREASURER'S REPORT- Paul Pecoraro reported that as of 7/1/01 we had a balance of 
$2237.04 in our account. $422.00 of the balance has been reserved for the Forbes Travel 
Awards. Future CCGA mulligan funds of $103.00 and $250.00 due from Forbes will 
complete the targeted funding goal of $775.00. Total membership is now 72. The report 
was approved as read. 

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR'S REPORT- Mike Cornforth announced that the Red, 
White, and Blue tournament would utilize the Black tees as the starting point for those 
entrants that desired . The Beat The Pro Tournament is scheduled for 7/28. Mike filled in 
for Pat Sullivan who was on vacation. 

PRO SHOP REPORT- Mike Hoffstatter reported that the sod project on the seventh 
green was finished and the practice putting green should recover in approximately two 
months. Mike reviewed the upcoming tournament schedule with special emphasis on the 

•  
Club Championship on 8/25 and 8/26. Ron Phillips requested that drainage be 
investigated for the low area on the left side of the #1 fairway. Mike said that the low 
area was natural and no alteration was planned. Doug McLane requested a rules 
clarification regarding relief from the 150 yard posts and other posts along the cart 
paths. Mike explained that Cedar Creek Golf Course has declared the posts to be an 
integral part of the course and therefore treated as immovable obstructions. The result of 
this local rule is to eliminate the additional line of flight relief provided for by USGA 
rule #24-1(Movable Obstruction). An animated discussion ensued that resulted in a 
motion by George Ferko, seconded by Doug Snyder, to recommend that the Golf Course 
Management research an inexpensive alternative that would be readily removable. The 
motion passed by a 10 to 5 vote. Mike agreed to look into the issue, but said that he 
doubted that any acceptable solution existed costing less than one thousand dollars. Mr. 
Ferko said he could get it done for much less if the course would give him that amount. 
Wayne Jones reminded all attendees that the CCGA members did not have the authority 
to direct the Golf Course Management on issues involving course management. 
Following some simultaneous yelling by virtually all present, Joel Peecook regained 
control of the meeting by declaring an end to the discussion and asking if there were any 
other issues for the Pro Shop. Jack Stillwaggon recommended that metal spikes be 
banned. Mike said that the current policy benefited the clubhouse carpeting more than 
the condition of the greens, but he would consider the issue and let us know. Bob Fruin, 
guest, suggested that more advance information regarding payouts and rules for 
tournaments be published. He specifically mentioned the confusion about the handicap 
percentage and gross and net prizes on the flyer publicizing the Modified Stableford 
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tournament. Joel responded that this information would be passed on to the Tournament 
Director, but Mr Fruin's other issues should be addressed directly to Golf Course 
Management. There were no other issues for the Pro Shop , but before we moved on to 
other business Paul Pecoraro voiced his disappointment that CCGA member opinions 
were not being adequately considered and this was straining the relationship between the 
CCGA and Golf Course Management. He cited the absence of logic in creating a local 
rule making the 150yd markers an integral part of the course as an example. Since this 
rule is not published in any manner, only those people most likely to return the post to its 
original position, those attending this meeting, are aware of the rule. Most Cedar Creek 
Members and the general public have no idea that when playing Cedar Creek you should 
be aware that the club has declared "exception c under note 1 of USGA Rule 24" to be 
in effect for the 150yd. markers. The result is the members are penalized and the golf 
course still has the same risk of suffering damage. It is difficult to find the advantaged 
constituency, so why make the rule. 

OLD BUSINESS- None 

HANDICAP COMMITTEE- Nothing to report. 

NEW BUSINESS- Doug McLane made a motion, seconded by Andy Hendrix, and 
unanimously approved, to award all CCGA members who make a hole-in-one a plaque 
commerating the event. Ed Griffin made a motion that a plaque also be purchased for the 
club room listing all future aces. This motion was seconded by Ron Phillips and 
unanimously approved, with a target price of $50. Ed Griffin agreed to research the cost 
and availability of both awards. Burt Wronsky initiated a discussion suggesting an 
additional payment from non CCGA members that play in the dogfight. No motion was 
offered and the general consensus was that no change was necessary. Jack Stillwaggon 
made a motion, seconded by Burt Wronsky and unanimously approved, to award Marty 
Katz two $75. gift certificates to local restaurants, as a thank-you for his considerable 
effort obtaining and programming the computer used for recording the dogfights. Paul 
Pecoraro volunteered to purchase the gift certificates and present them to Marty at an 
appropriate time. 

Following a motion and a second, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be 
held on August 6, 2001 @ 6:30pm. 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-JULY 2, 2001 

Date Item Amount Explanation Balance 
1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg.,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligan 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligan 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligan 2237.04  

FORBES 'TRAVEL POINTS- FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
BALANCE 
DUE FROM FORBES  250.00 
DUE FROM CCGA  103.00 

TOTAL  

422.00 

775.00 



•  CCGA BOARD MEETING 
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08/06/01 
The meeting was called to order on Monday, August 6th at 6:30p.m. Don Lemon, 

President, welcomed everyone in attendance. 17 members and guests were in attendance. 
Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the July meeting. The minutes were 

approved as read. 
Treasurer's Report  
In the absence of Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, John Andrews read Paul's report. As 

of July 25, 2001, we have a balance of $2284.03. Pending our receipt of funds from 
Forbes Travel, we have essentially funded the $750.00 for our Forbes Travel Member 
Points awards. In addition, it was reported that we now have 88 dues paying members for 
the year 2001. The report was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Pat Sullivan, Tournament Director, reported that participation for the August 11 

scramble tournament was looking rather low. Various reasons have contributed to this 
Pat urged participants in the meeting to play and to seek others to also participate. 

The Club Championship will be played in August and as usual is sponsored by the 
Pro Shop. 

Pat displayed the gift that had been mounted and framed for Lance to recognize 
our appreciation for his work at Cedar Creek. This will be given to Lance sometime this 
summer when he is in the area. 

Pro Shop Report 
Wayne Jones gave the report. Member Appreciation Day will be held on August 

13th. On August 17th, there will be an 8 a.m. shotgun start for golfers due to the fact that a 
private tournament will be held at 1 p.m. on that day. Wayne reported that in response to 
a request he had previously received, it would cost $1,400 to replace the 150 yard 
markers with a different style marker that would not interfere with stance and swing. 
This was found to be a cost that the club is unable to fund at this time and will therefore 
not be done. Several questions were asked of Wayne including how flighting was done 
for the club championship, how can we get more notice when dogfights are cancelled, etc 

Old Business 
Ed Griffin reported on what it would cost to purchase hole in one trophies. Cost 

for a generic trophy is $17.00. A walnut plaque would be $56.00 and could be mounted 
in the clubhouse with names to be engraved on the plaque. Engraving adds about $4.00. 
A motion was made and seconded that CCGA members will receive an individual 
engraved trophy and his/her name added toa plaque to be purchased. This will occur each 
time that they make a hole in one at Cedar Creek that is verified by at least two other 
players. Ed Griffin volunteered to take care of the administrative details of doing all this, 
including purchasing the plaque, trophies and engraving. The motion was unanimously 
passed. 

New Business 
Jack Stillwaggon raised two issues that he asked Wayne to take back for 

consideration. First, is there any consideration being given to installing distance markers 



• in the ground for the black tees, similar to red, white and blue tees? Second, Jack 
mentioned that some of the water stations on the course need cleaned up for sanitary 
purposes. In one instance a bird has built a nest in the station. Wayne agreed to look into 
both of these issues. 

Jack Bahen, President of the Senior Golf League, asked the Pro Shop to try and 
communicate further in advance of conflicts in schedules. This would be particularly 
important to many on Tuesdays when the league and dogfights are played 
simultaneously. Burt Wronsky asked Don Lemon if he would agree to sit down with 
Mike to see how this could be improved. Don agreed to do this. 

Upon a motion and second the meeting was adjourned. 

• 



CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-AUG. 6, 2001 

Date Item Amount  Explanation Balance 
1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50  CCGA Mtg.,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligans 2237.04 
7/02/01 Expense 31.78 Computer supplies, toner for printer 2205.26 
7/02/01 Expense 46.23 CCGA Mtg. refreshments 2159.03 
7/11/01 Deposit 275.00 16 New Members & 7/7 mulligans 2434.03  
7/25/01 Expense 150.00 Thank-you gift for Marty Katz 2284.03 

FORBES TRAVEL POINTS- FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
BALANCE 519.50 
DUE FROM FORBES 250.00 
DUE FROM CCGA 5.50 

TOTAL 775.00 

• 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
9/10/01 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, September 10 th  at 6:30 p.m.. 
Joel Peecook, President, welcomed everyone in attendance. 13 members and 
guests were in attendance. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews read the minutes from the August meeting. The minutes were 

approved as read. There was a brief clarification made regarding eligibility for 
the hole in one awards. 

Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, presented his report. We had a balance of 

$2,310.77 as of 9/07/01. The account balance includes $500 that will go 
towards the Forbes Travel Awards. As of the September meeting we have 88 
dues paying members. 

Pro Shop Report  
Mike Hoffstetter presented the report. Aerification of the greens has just 

been completed during the first week of September using small tines. 
Overseeding will begin during the last week of September through the first part 
of October. Once again, Cedar Creek is overseeding with rye on tees, greens, 
rough and fairways. No large corporate outings are planned during September 
but several will occur during October. 

Mike distributed a copy of that section of the CCGA constitution that 
describes the purpose of the organization. Our purpose is "This organization has 
been formed to promote fellowship among members of Cedar Creek Golf Club 
and to foster a desire for advancement and improvement of their golf games." 
Mike went on to state that he believes we have gotten away from the group's 
purpose in several of our discussions in recent months. He would like to see us 
be a more positive force for golf as our purpose describes. Certain matters 
relating to the golf course, restaurant, staff, etc. should be brought directly to 
Mike outside the meeting itself. Basically, Mike is saying to us that he wants this 
meeting to avoid having the appearance of a grievance session. Joel responded 
positively to Mike's remarks and agreed that a more positive tone in the 
meetings is a goal he agreed with and thinks other members feel similarly. 

Tournament Director's Report 
The September tournament will feature the same format as August's 

tournament—a four person best two low net scores. The teams will be picked by 
the computer. John Andrews asked about the updates for the Points Program. 
Greg apparently is in charge of this and he will be updating them shortly. A 



• discussion ensued about tournament participation being off this year. Many 
ideas were put forward. Also we discussed ideas on how to increase our 
membership. As a result of all this discussion, an ad hoc sub committee was 
formed consisting of Jack Stillwaggon, Ron Phillips and George Patterson. The 
group was asked to report back next month on what we should do as an 
association to improve participation in our organization and in tournaments. In 
addition, the specific idea of having a special tournament with our association 
offering special prize money was to be explored as means to create enthusiasm 
for tournament participation. 

Old/New Business 
A discussion regarding the movement of black tees on holes 6 and 7 was 

held. Apparently, some members have moved these tees up from time to time. 
The consensus of opinion was that the tees need to be located in one place and 
not be moved back and forth. It was unclear to this writer whether the correct 
position was forward or back nearer the white tees. 

Upon a motion and second the meeting was adjourned. 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-SEPT.10, 2001 

• • 11 .111 :It 
1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg.,l 1/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligans 2237.04 
7/02/01 Expense 31.78 Computer supplies, toner for printer 2205.26 
7/02/01 Expense 46.23 CCGA Mtg. refreshments 2159.03 

• 7/11/01 
7/25/01 

Deposit 
Expense 

275.00 
150.00 

16 New Members & 7/7 mulligans 
Thank-you gift for Marty Katz 

2434.03 
2284.03 

8/20/01 Expense 48.26 Aug. 6, CCGA Meeting Refreshments 2235.77 
9/07/01 Deposit 75.00 Mulligans, 8/11 tourney 2310.77 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT NOTE: The account balance above includes $500. due to 
the Forbes Travel Awards. 

• 



CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS 

CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION 

71r 97; Tv //of,/ 
ARTICLE 1. NAME 

The name of this organization shall be Cedar Creek Golf 

Association of Aiken, South Carolina. 

ARTICLE 2. 

This organization has been formed to promote fellowship 

among members of Cedar Creek Golf Club, and to foster 

a desire for advancement and improvement of their golf 

games. 

ARTICLE 3. MEMBERSHIP 

Membership in this association will be open to all golfers 

who are members in good standing with Cedar Creek Golf Club. 

ARTICLE 4. OFFICERS 

The officers of this association shall consist of a Pres-

ident, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer and Tournament 

Director. 

ARTICLE 5. EXECUTIVE BOARD 

The Executive Board shall be comprised of the elected 

officers of the association. This board shall transact 
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CCGA BOARD MEETING 
10/01/01 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, October ls t  at 6:30 p.m., Joel Peecook, 
President, presiding. Joel welcomed all in attendance. 16 members and guests were in 
attendance. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews, Secretary, read the minutes from the September meeting. The minutes 

were approved as read. 
Treasurer's Report 
John Andrews read the Treasurer's report in the absence of Treasurer Paul Pecoraro. As 

of September 10th, our balance is $2,057.49. The balance includes $500 that will be part of the 
Forbes Travel Awards. The mulligan money from the September 29 th tournament had not yet 
been deposited. The report was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report  
Pat Sullivan presented her report. She mentioned that the residents of Cedar Creek 

would be holding their tournament on October 13 th. The club will be holding a tournament on 
November 31-ti  and it has been dubbed "Superintendent's Revenge" and will feature tough pin 
placements and men hit from the black tees, ladies from the reds. On November 10 th  CCGA 
will sponsor the annual Bubba tournament. Pat says she is adding some "fun stuff' for this 
tournament. Our tournament in December will be held on Saturday, December 1 st. This will be 
the last tournament of the year and includes the annual election of officers following the 
tournament. 

In response to a question from a member, Pat clarified how we distribute mulligan 
money. 50% of the mulligan money goes toward prize money and the remainder goes to the 
CCGA treasury. There have been some questions about this in team events where the team 
winners benefit from receiving larger prizes because of the mulligan money, yet some players 
may not buy mulligans themselves. This is something we may wish to reconsider in the future. 

Finally, Pat pointed out that the computer doesn't recognize whether a player plays from 
the white or black tees. It therefore makes it difficult to prepare the cards for the various 
tournaments. As a result, Pat is requesting that players put down on the sign up sheets what tees 
they play from (white or black) 

Pro Shop Report 
Rocky Oswald gave the report. He reported that due to a large number of private outings 

during the month of October, there would be shotgun starts on several days during the month, 
including October 4, 8, 12, 13, 15 and 22 nd. Also on October 26th  tee times will be blocked out 
betweem 9 a.m. and 11:20 a.m. John Andrews asked about having the Forbes Travel Points 
updated this month since it had been some three months and several tournaments since we have 
seen them updated. Rocky indicated he would look into having this taken care of 

A long discussion then ensued regarding non-participants accompanying players around 
the golf course during tournaments. Although a motion to prohibit anyone under the age of 16 
who is a non-golfer to accompany a participant during a CCGA tournament was defeated, it was 
generally recognized that we all need to exercise good judgment when it comes to this issue as a 
matter of safety and courtesy to fellow golfers. 

Old Business 
The Ad Hoc Membership/Participation Committee announced that they will be ready to 



• report back to the group at our November meeting. Ed Griffin announced that the hole in one 
plaque has been purchased and is now ready for mounting. 

New Business 
The Nominating Committee, consisiting of Joel Peecook, John Andrews, George 

Patterson and Paul Pecoraro reported that a slate of candidates has been formed and the 
candidates have agreed to be nominated to serve as our officers for 2002. The specific 
individuals will be announced at our November meeting. 

A motion was made and seconded and it was voted to adjourn the meeting. Our next 
meeting will be held on November 5, 2001 

• 

• 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-OCT.1, 2001 

Date Item  Amount Explanation Balance 
• 1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 

1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg.,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg, Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligans 2237.04 
7/02/01 Expense 31.78 Computer supplies, toner for printer 2205.26 
7/02/01 Expense 46.23 CCGA Mtg. refreshments 2159.03 • 7/11/01 Deposit 275.00 16 New Members & 717 mulligans 2434.03  
7/25/01 Expense 150.00 Thank-you gift for Marty Katz 2284.03 
8/20/01 Expense 48.26 Aug. 6, CCGA Meeting Refreshments 2235.77 
9/07/01 Deposit 75.00 Mulligans, 8/11 tourney 2310.77 
9/10/01 Expense 45.00 CCGA mtg. refreshments 2265.77 
9/10/01 Expense 14431 Farewell Gift- Lance Baily 2121.46 
9/10/01 Expense 63.97 Hole-in-one plaque 2057.49 

FINANCIAL STAIEMENT NOTE: The account balance above includes $500. due to 
the Forbes Travel Awards. 

• 



•  CCGA BOARD MEETING 
11/05/01 

The meeting was called to order on Monday, November 5 th  at 
6:30p.m.. Joel Peecook, President, presiding. Joel welcomed all in 
attendance. 21 members and guests were present. 

Secretary's Report 
John Andrews, Secretary, read the minutes from the October meeting. 

The minutes were approved as read. 
Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, gave the Treasurer report. Paul reported 

that our balance as of the meeting was $2,215.49, $500 of which is dedicated 
to the Forbes Member points program for 2001. Also, it was reported that 
the organization now has 93 dues paying members for the year. The report 
was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report 
Pat Sullivan, Tournament Director, gave her report. A total of 88 

participants played in the Residents Tournament. This was a big tournament 
and as Pat suggested shows that we are not getting as many players at 
CCGA tournament as is potentially possible. The Bubba tournament will be 
held on November 10th  and the fee will $30.00. It was agreed that Pat could 
have up to $50.00 if needed for some extra surprises she is planning for this 
tournament. After considerable discussion regarding the date for 
December's tournament, it was passed by a 15 to 5 vote that the tournament 
would be moved from December 1 st  to December 8 th . 

Pro Shop Report 
Mike Hoffstetter gave the report. Mike told us that the November 14 th 

 tee times would be an 8 a.m. shotgun start due to the Hospital Tournament 
being held that day at 1 p.m. This tournament is open to the public and 
Kathy Cornforth has more information. On Thanksgiving day there will be a 
shotgun start at 8 a.m. so the course can close early that day. The annual Pro 
Shop Christmas sale will be held the evening of November 25 th  from 6 to 9 
p.m. The Pro Shop has a new addition—Reese McCarthy is now working 
behind the counter beginning this month. Finally, in response to a question, 
Mike said that the Forbes Travel points have now all been updated except 
for the August 11 th  tournament and will be posted shortly. 

Old Business 
A report was made by the Nominating Committee regarding the 

• 

• 



• 

• 

• 

nomination of new officers for the year 2002. The nominating committee 
consisted of Joel Peecook, George Patterson, Paul Pecoraro and John 
Andrews. The new slate of officers that the Nominating Committee has 
selected and who have agreed to serve are as follows: Paul Pecoraro, 
President, Pat Sullivan, Vice President, Peggy Katz, Secretary, Jack 
Stillwaggon, Treasurer and George Kowalczyk, Tournament Director. John 
Andrews reviewed our bylaws concerning nominations from the floor and 
absentee ballots. A timely notice of these nominations has been posted on 
club house bulletin boards. 

The Ad Hoc Membership Participation Committee gave us an update 
on how their work is going. Jack Stillwaggon, Ron Phillips and George 
Patterson reported. The group is beginning to get early responses from their 
recent survey. Thus far. 27 members have responded. The group expects 
many more responses. Early indications are that members have many ideas 
to consider on how we can do more as a group, get more participation and 
change some things about how we do tournaments, etc. More to come from 
that committee. The group is also sending out a letter to other Cedar Creek 
Golf Club members who are not CCGA members, meaning that they have 
not played in any of our tournaments this year. The purpose of the letter is 
to educate about our group and invite them to join. 

Considerable discussion took place about when we should collect 
dues for 2002. Normally they are collected at the December tournament. It 
was moved, seconded and passed that we collect the dues early next year in 
a tournament that would be well promoted and hopefully well attended. 

John Andrews reported that Mike has ordered more hats to be given 
out to members that attend at least six meetings within any 12 month period. 
Thus far we have given out about 24 hats. 

New Business 
After some discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed that 

beginning in December and continuing through January and February that 
the Tuesday and Thursday dogfights will be moved from 9am starts to 10 
am. and Saturday from 8 am to 9 am barring any conflicts that this might 
have with outside events that are being held at the course. 

A motion was made and seconded and it was voted to adjourn the 
meeting. Our next meeting will be held on December 8 th  following the golf 
tournament. 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT-NOV 5, 2001 

Date Item Amount Explanation Balance 
1/0 1::fiarrinninev  

tz,  b I pry ii i 

1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg.,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08101 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligans 2237.04 
7/02/01 Expense 31.78 Computer supplies, toner for printer 2205.26 
7/02/01 Expense 46.23 CCGA Mtg. refreshments 2159.03 

• 
7/11/01 
7/25/01 

Deposit 
Expense 

275.00 
150.00 

16 New Members & 7/7 mulligans 
Thank-you gift for Marty Katz 

2434.03  
2284.03 

8/20/01 Expense 48.26 Aug. 6, CCGA Meeting Refreshments 2235.77 
9/07/01 Deposit 75.00 Mulligans, 8/11 tourney 2310.77 
9/10/01 Expense 45.00 CCGA mtg. refreshments 2265.77 
9/10/01 Expense 144.31 Farewell Gift- Lance Baily 2121.46 
9/10/01 Expense 63.97 Hole-in-one plaque 2057.49 
10/30/01 Expense 30.00 CCGA Meeting of 10/01- Refreshments 2027.49 
10/31/01 Deposit 188.00 5 New Memb. & 9/22 Mulligans 2215.49 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT NOTE: The account balance above includes $500. due to 
the Forbes Travel Awards. 

• 



CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION ---- MEMBER ROSTER -- 2001 

• 

KEVIN ALBRECHT 
JOHN ANDREWS 
BILL BARLOW 
OTIS BEARD 
JIM BRINK 
MARY ANN CHELBERG 
MARTY DARBY 
BILL DOWD 
JOHN EDEN 
MANNY GARZA 
JOHN GORDON 
DICK GRIFFIS 
LOU JOHNSON 
CHUCK KAPP 
BOB KIMMEL 
JERRY KOTHERA 
DON LEMON 
DAN LLOYD 
DON MASSUCCI 
GLEN MOSELEY 
PAUL PECORARO 
STEVE PIPER 
GENE REARDON 
DONNA SEELY 
DAVE SMITH 
JACK STILLWAGGON 
GARY STUTTS 
PAT SULLIVAN 
RON WALKER 
BURT WRONSKY 

ED FEFFER 
MIKE WHITCAMP 

MO ALBRECHT 
CATHERINE BAHEN 
HAYWARD BARNWELL 
PAUL BOCKMAN 
B.T. BROCK 
BARRY COOPER 
DORA DiSILVESTRO 
DONALD DURAVAGE 
JOHN ENGLEHARDT 
RAY GLINSKI 
ED GRIFFIN 
ANDY HENDRIX 
CHRIS JOYCE 
MARTY KATZ 
SUE KIMMEL 
GEORGE KOWALCZYK 
BOB LEVITT 
A.T. MACK 
BARRY MAUER 
RANDY ODOM 
JOEL PEECOOK 
JIM PRICE 
GARY RUSSELL 
JACK SEELY 
DOUG SNYDER 
HERB STUCKER 
PHILLIP STUTTS 
CHARLES SYKES 
MM WHITCAMP 

BOB FRUTN 
ROY WRIGHT 

JIM ALLEN 
JACK BAHEN 
HELEN BARRY 
ALVIN BOONE 
STEVE BROWN 
MIKE CORNFORTH 
MIKE DiSILVESTRO 
EDDIE EDDINS 
GEORGE FERKO 
HARRY GOLDTHORPE 
RUTH GRIFFIN 
BOBBY HOLCOMBE 
WAYNE JONES 
PEGGY KATZ 
JACK KLINE 
MIKE LEHRHAUPT 
LINDA LEVITT 
BILL MARKS 
DOUG MC LANE 
GEORGE PATTERSON 
RON PHILLIPS 
DENNIS RAITH 
PETER SCHWARZ 
CLARK SHARPLESS 
ANN STILLWAGGON 
SANDY STUCKER 
JERRY SULLIVAN 
BOB THOMAS 
J.D. WIGGINS 

JERRY GUERIN 

• 

• 



CCGA ANNUAL BOARD _MEETING 
12/08/01 

The annual meeting was calledto order on Saturday, December 8, 2001 at 3 p.m. 
In the absence of the President, Joel Peecook, John Andrews, Secretary, conducted the 
meeting. John welcomed all members and guests in attendance. 40 members were 
present. John reviewed some of the activities of the past year and expressed his thanks to 
all the officers who gave of their time and talents during 2001. 

Secretary's Report 
John moved that the reading of the Secretary's -report be waived and approved as 

submitted. The motion was seconded and passed. 
Treasurer's Report 
Paul Pecoraro, Treasurer, gave the Treasurer's report. Paul reported as of 12/01 

we have a balance of $2,018.89 in our treasury which includes $500 allotted for the 
Forbes Travel Awards. The report was approved as read. 

Tournament Director's Report  
Pat Sullivan, Tournament Director gave her report and reviewed the past years 

tournaments. In particular, the Friday night fun league proved to be very popular. 
Participation remains a big concern and Pat thinks we need to experiment with different 
formats, awards, etc. to create more interest. 

Staff Report 
Mike Hoffstetter gave the report and reviewed this years activities at the golf 

course. Mike thanked the officers and other volunteers who gave of their time to make 
Cedar Creek a better golf course. In particular he expressed appreciation to the 
volunteers who worked the adopt a hole program. 

Ad Hoc Participation Committee 
Jack Stillwaggon gave the report on behalf of the committee. Jack handed out a 

summary of the responsesto the questionnaire that had been prepared by the committee. 
Thus far about 30% of the members have responded. A number of new ideas have come 
forward from the group as -to how we might improve participation and make change to 
meeting, tournaments, etc. The group expects to make a final report in early 2002. 

Election of Officers 
John Andrews gave the report of the Nominating Callum tee. Nominated for next 

years officers are: Paul Pecoraro, President 
Pat Sullivan, Vice President 
Peggy Katz, Secretary 
Jack Stillwaggon, Treasurer 
George Kowalczyk, Tournament Director 

The floor was opened to any further nominations. There being no other 
nominations, the nominations were closed. The slate ofnominated officers were 
unanimously accepted as our officers for the year 2001. 

Old Business 
Pat Sullivan indicated that the Forbes Travel winners would be posted shortly 

following our Tournament today. 

4 
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CEDAR CREEK GOLF ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT DEC 8, 2001 

1/01/01 Beginning Balance 2147.42 
1/08/01 Expense 34.50 CCGA Mtg.,11/6/00, Refreshments 2112.92 
1/08/01 Expense 53.98 CCGA Mte. Refreshments 2058.94 
1/10/01 Deposit 203.00 Member Dues & 1 Hat 2261.94 
1/15/01 Expense 586.65 Computer & Software 1675.29 
1/24/01 Expense 183.55 Computer Supplies 1491.74 
2/05/01 Expense 68.00 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1423.74 
2/12/01 Deposit 30.00 Member Dues 1453.74 
2/21/01 Deposit 335.00 1 New Member & 2/17 Mulligans 1788.74 
3/04/01 Expense 57.23 J. Andrews, Sullivan Funeral Flowers 1731.51 
3/05/01 Expense 54.49 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1677.02 
3/30/01 Deposit 10.00 Member Dues 1687.02 
4/02/01 Expense 49.75 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 1637.27 
4/06/01 Deposit 280.00 2 New Memb. & Forbes Donations 1917.27 
5/04/01 Deposit 204.00 10 New Memb. & 4/21 Mulligans 2121.27 
5/0701 Expense 48.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2072.77 
5/30/01 Deposit 5.00 Member Dues 2077.77 
6/04/01 Expense 50.73 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2027.04 
6/25/01 Deposit 210.00 12 New Memb. & 6/16 Mulligans 2237.04 
7/02/01 Expense 31.78 Computer supplies, toner for printer 2205.26 
7/02/01 Expense 46.23 CCGA Mtg. refreshments 2159.03 
7/11/01 Deposit 275.00 16 New Members & 7/7 mulligans 2434.03 
7/25/01 Expense 150.00 Thank-you gift for Marty Katz 2284.03 
8/20/01 Expense 48.26 Aug. 6, CCGA Meeting Refreshments 2235.77 
9/07/01 Deposit 75.00 Mulligans, 8/11 tourney 2310.77 
9/10/01 Expense 45.00 CCGA mtg. refreshments 2265.77 
9/10/01 Expense 144.31 Farewell Gift- Lance Baily 2121.46 
9/10/01 Expense 63.97 Hole-in-one plaque 2057.49 
10/30/01 Expense 30.00 CCGA Meeting of 10/01- Refreshments 2027.49 
10/31/01 Deposit 188.00 5 New Memb. & 9/22 Mulligans 2215.49 
11/05/01 Expense 99.50 CCGA Mtg. Refreshments 2115.99 
11/11/01 Expense 60.00 Bubba Tournament Prizes 2055.99 
12/01/01 Expense 37.10 Copies- CCGA Member Letters/Survey 2018.89 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT NOTE: The account balance above includes $500. due to 
the Forbes Travel Awards. 



• CCGA QUESTIONAIRE 

Printed and Addressed 88 
Distributed 63 72% 
Returned 29 46% 
Not Distributed 25 

CCGA MEETINGS 

Monday  OK 27 93% 
Time  OK 19 66% 
7 PM  Better  6 
Other  4 

MEETING CONTENT 

OK  5 
No Comment  5 
• Discuss niles 
• Occasional guest speaker 
• Serve popcorn and chips in addition to beverages 
• Review of course conditions from staff 
• Better communication 
• Limit discussion on any subject to 15 minutes 

CCGA TOURNAMENTS 

Twelve per year OK  19  66% 
Less then twelve  7 
More then twelve  3 

SATURDAY TOURNAMENTS 

OK 
• Later start in colder months - 
• Try Saturday/Sunday two day 
• Try weekday 

VARIETY IN FORMATS 

29  100% 
12:00PM 
tournament 

3 

18  62% 
2 
9 

11 
9 
9 

OK as is 
No comment 
Other 

COST OF TOURNAMENTS 

OK 
Drop food 
Other 

GENERAL COMMENTS 

Pay less low gross and more low net. 
Start newsletter and mail. 
Flight tournaments. 



•  Cedar Creek Qolf c4ssociation 

26 November, 2001 

Fellow Cedar Creek Golf Club member, 

The Cedar Creek Golf Association (CCGA) invites you to join our members in promoting golf at Cedar Greek. 

The CCGA was formed, " to promote fellowship among members of Cedar Creek Golf Club (The Club), and 
to foster a desire for advancement and improvement of their golf games." Membership in CCGA is open to all 
golfers (male and female) who are members in good standing with The Club. Membership dues are only $5.00 
per year. 

The CCGA holds monthly meetings at 6:30 on the first Monday of each month (free beverages are provided 
by CCGA). These meetings provide members the opportunity to interact with fellow members, to keep abreast 
of the activities of CCGA and The Club, and to have an input into these activities. The CCGA also runs about 
twelve tournaments per year with a variety of formats. These tournaments not only tests our skills, but also 
promote fellowship among our members. 

Over the years, CCGA has used some of the proceeds from our dues and our tournaments to improve golf at 
edar Creek, to remember our deceased members and, to acknowledge achievements of our members. For 

example, this year we purchased a computer to compute handicaps and results in the Tuesday, Thursday and 
Saturday competitions (Dog Fights) sponsored by the Club. This computer also is used by the Wednesday 
Residents League. We also worked with the Club Manager to establish Black Tees for our senior and higher 
handicap golfers. And, we purchased a plaque which will be engraved with the names of CCGA members who 
have made a hole in one at Cedar Creek. 

We note that The Club has approximately 210 members; but, we have only 93 CCGA members. We would like 
to increase CCGA membership. We believe that with an increase in membership we could improve fellowship 
among golfers at Cedar Creek, run better tournaments by increasing the number of participants and flights 
(groupings by handicap) and, represent Cedar Creek golfers more effectively in dealing with Club management. 

On 8 December, CCGA will hold our fmal 2001 tournament followed by a meal and our annual meeting. If 
you are not a CCGA member but wish to join us on 8 December, we will waive your 2001 membership (you 
will have to pay the tournament entry fee). We will begin to collect dues for 2002 at our first 2002 tournament. 
Please join us for our fmal 2001 event and help us make 2002 a great year for golf at Cedar Creek. 

If you have any questions, please call one of the CCGA members listed below. 

Ron Phillips, 644-3228 
 

George Patterson, 644-4222  Jack Stiliwaggon, 642-9590 • 
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